
 



Chair, 

 

My delegation has the honour to deliver this statement 

on the agenda item: “Report of the International Law 

Commission on the work of its seventy-third session” on 

behalf of the African Group.  

 

2. I take this opportunity to welcome Members of the 

Commission and Legal Advisers from capitals to this year’s 

International Law Week in New York. Given the 

improvements in addressing the Corona virus disease 

(COVID-19) pandemic, we appreciate the opportunity for 

optimal extensive engagement between the Sixth Committee 

and Members of the Commission, following a very rich 

tradition to actualize the symbiosis between the ILC and 

Member States in the Sixth Committee.  

 

3. 



efforts of the Codification Division of the Office of the Legal 

Affairs, acting in the capacity as the Secretariat of the Sixth 

Committee and the Commission, for the extended briefing in 

September to the Sixth Committee, covering among other 

things, the report of the Commission on the work of its 73rd 

session. We appreciate the opportunity to interact with the 

special rapporteurs after the Secretariat led briefing and 

express our support for their continuation. 

 

5. At the end of this quinquennium, we use this 

opportunity to thank the members of the Commission for 

their devoted service to the codification and progressive 

development of international law. For members serving their 

final term we extend our very best wishes, as we 

congratulate our returning and newly elected members for 

the next quinquennium. The African Group is pleased to 

note the quality of the elected members of the Commission,



assisting the General Assembly in initiating studies and 

making recommendations for the purpose of promoting the 

“progressive development of international law and its 

codification” as set out in the Commission’s 1947 Statute, 

derived from article 13 (1) (a) of the United Nations Charter. 



international legal system founded on the Charter of the 

United Nations, and we value the effective contribution of 

the Commission in maintaining this multilateral system, 

taking into account the views of all Member States. We 

further stress the importance for inscribed topics to bring an 

added value and be of interest and relevance to the 

international community as a whole. 

 

Chair, 

 

8. This year’s report indicates that the Commission was 

engaged in a productive hybrid-session. Respective 

delegations of the Group will comment on the specific 

substantive issues stemming from the report of the 

Commission. 

 

9. Last session, in noting that the Commission has 

concluded a number of topics on the Commission’s current 

agenda, the African Group recalled its statement on the 

issue of equitable geographical representation in the work of 

the Commission and note that only one African member was 

serving as a special rapporteur, and another as co-chair of a 

study group. We called on the Commission, when deciding 

to add new 16 Tf

1a re

W*83Bs. 






